Town Counsel, David L. Nixon, met with the following at the Town
Office at 5:30 pm to discuss the oiling of town roads last October which
is alleged to contain a harmfull amount of PCB's: Selectmen Merrill Todd,
and Theodore Olson, Dr. Brooks, Health Officer, and Road Agent Almus Chancey.

Dr. Brooks provided facts on these agents and described the content and its reaction.

There was some speculation as to what the cost would be to remove this alleged harmful product and how.

It was discussed as to an alternative to control dust on dirt roads for the areas requested. Dr. Brooks highly recommends the use of Calcium Chloride.

Atty. Nixon will research the legal aspects of bringing suit against the company from which this oil was purchased. He requested the Road Agent supply him with pertinent facts, such as on which roads the oil was applied, in front of who's homes and the distances along the roads.